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Water District Meeting
September 15, 2020 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed those in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance are: Board Members Mark Reidhead, Bob Abercrombie, Larry Henley, Jesse Danley, Andrew Ercanbrack, and Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers.
Prayer – Jesse Danley
Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present
2) DRY WELL ON PROPERTY – Joseph O’Brien
Joseph O’Brien explained that he started out wondering if he could put in a dry well for some water issues on his property that is going into their basements.  He stated that there are quite a few landowners that have the same problem and would like the Water District’s help to remedy the situation.
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that Ben Mower has someone that is going to come out and see if there are some leaks from either our system or another source to help see where the water is coming from.  
Matt Miles stated that the water is fresh water that is coming into the area. The ground is completely saturated around their homes. Joseph O’Brien stated that he pulls about 100 gallons from his basement every night.
Eve Nichols stated that her concerns lean towards fracking. She has noticed that her basement has cracks in the foundation and now the water is coming in those cracks. Other homes have a lot of sand or stuff in it. The homes affected are on the south side of the road in Hidden Valley. Driveways are starting to sink; foundations are cracking, and the roadway is starting to cave in. 

Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that the water board approves water lines and sewer lines when they are installed. He thinks that we might need to speak with the city instead of the water board regarding outlying issues. 

Matt Miles states that he was always concerned that if more than 5 or 6 homes were built in that neighborhood that there was going to be a problem with water and sceptics. Those homes with basements have all installed sumps. 

Board Member Larry Henley stated that a problem could be from everyone using a lot of water because of summer. Board Member Larry Henley stated that dry gulch also runs right to the side of Hidden Valley and the problem could stem from them.

Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that we need to find out what water we are looking at. Our water will be treated with a small amount of chlorine and should be easy to detect if it is from our line. 

Joseph O’Brien said if it is not the district water and we have to go to the city, what is the solution in the end. How do we repair the problems that have been caused? Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that we need to find out where the water is coming from first and then we need to go from there. Stephanie Miles said that the water is coming from the east and moving down.
Board Member Bob Abercrombie indicated that if it is a frac job causing the problem he would be surprised. Very seldom has water leaked out of the pipe from so deep. Jesse stated that when the ditch out front of his home gets full. He must use a sump to keep it from his basement.
Joseph O’Brien stated that nothing like this has happened all the time he has been living here. Things started this spring. 

Board Member Jesse Danley stated that Dry Gulch should check their lines along with us. 

Matt Miles asked if the guys that we have coming to check our line will be helping to find the water leak if it is another source? Chairman Mark Reidhead stated he is not sure. 

Joseph O’Brien asked if we are metered and can compare what the percentage of loss can be. Craig with CRS stated that there is now a meter at the tanks that in a year can help with determining any loss of water. Mark stated that this is an 8” line feeding those homes. 

Joseph O’Brien asked if we could shut it in on both ends and see if that shuts the water problem off. Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that he would check with Ben Mower and see if that can be done. Joseph O’Brien would like to cover all bases before the problem gets worse. 

Aaron Averett with Sunrise Engineering stated that he did the initial testing for Stonegate in Roosevelt. During their testing it cost about $12,000 to drill 4 holes and test to see where the water is coming from.

We need to rule out our end first and then go from there. 
3) ELY’S SEWER LINE– 
Chairman Mark Reidhead mentioned that they are in the process of fixing the sewer line that connects to the Ely homes. Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that there was a stick that was stuck in the T of the line.  Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that Public Works Director Ben Mower said that using camera’s in the past, there is a couple of 90-degree angles that the camera couldn’t see around. The stick was there for quite a while. 
4) MASTERPLAN UPDATE –
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that the Water Master Plan has not been fully started when we agreed to let CRS go ahead and be our engineer for the project. He stated that just to be fair and stick with state code, he got a bid from sunrise engineers to compare bids. He stated that the water master plan is currently not on the 1 year list improvement list and need to add this first. Chairman Mark Reidhead apologized for any inconvenience that changing decisions on the project may cause CRS.

Aaron Averett with Sunrise Engineering brought up a suggestion for a different funding source thru the Division of Drinking Water. They will fund up to $45,000 of the engineering report. The Division of Drinking Water changes this process every few years. Jensen just received all grant money for the project they just completed. He suggests that we turn in an authorization letter and see what can be done for us.
Board Member Jesse Danley stated that after comparing bids for CRS and Sunrise Engineers if the bid is side by side and one is higher or lower its smart to go with the lower bid. When Chairman Mark Reidhead asked for a bid from Sunrise, he went thru the tasks from what was submitted from CRS so the bid information should be the same. 

Craig Nebeker with CRS stated that if there was an RFQ for the project that was put out, the outcome would be different that just giving them the tasks that was submitted. He stated that he does not know if his price would change but to have this thrown out like this there might be some things that could have been done differently. 

Aaron Averett suggests that with other districts, they would present a list of what the project is and what they want the engineers to do then have the engineers come to them with a presentation of what they can do along with the cost. Both CRS and Sunrise Engineers indicated that they would be willing to come in with a prepared presentation.

Board Member Bob Abercrombie suggests when we do not have a staff engineer writing a proposal is hard to do. We have relied on our engineer to make those proposals. 

Craig Nebeker stated that at the last board meeting, our attorney stated that we needed to get an RFQ on projects to determine what engineer we will use. He stated that going after an RFQ for under $50,000 just adds more to the cost of the job and other districts are not asking for an RFQ if projects are under that amount.

Aaron Averett agrees and stated that they have done a short form qualification in place of the RFQ’s. That way you can make a qualification-based decision on the engineers.

Craig Nebeker asked if we want to put a halt on the Water Master Plan until we get the qualifications or RFQ set and decide on an engineer.

It was decided that we put this project on the 1-year list and then find a date to have the engineers back in with a presentation. It was stated that Rural Water does help write up RFQ’s if we need the help. 
5) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· July 21, 2020
Motion made by Board Member Larry Henley to approve the minutes of July 21, 2020 as written. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.
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Nay
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Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley




Jesse Danley




Andrew Ercanbrack 
· August 18, 2020

Motion was made by Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack to approve the minutes of August 18, 2020 as written. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.
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6) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES
Nothing at this time
7) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
8) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 7:10 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.
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